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Dear Customer, 

A problem has been detected with the Philips SureSigns Monitors (VS3NS4), that, if it were to re-occur, 
could pose a risk for patients. This Field Safety Notice is intended to inform you about: 

• what the problem is and under what circumstances it can occur
• the actions that should be taken by the customer / user in order to prevent risks for patients or users
• the actions planned by Philips to correct the problem.

This document contains important information for the continued safe and 
proper use of your equipment 

Please review the following information with all members of your staff who need to be aware of the 
contents of this communication. It is important to understand the implications of this communication. 

Please retain a copy with the equipment Instruction for Use. 

Although the existing labeling for the Philips SureSigns VS3NS4 monitor with Philips FAST (Fourier Artifact 
Suppression Technology) Sp02 has performance specifications related to pulse rates up to 300 beats per 
minute, however the system software does not measure, display and alarm for pulse rates above 240 beats 
per minute. Philips is releasing a system software update 

1 
for the SureSigns VS3/VS4 monitors to restore

the specified functionality. 

Please refer to the following pages, which provide information on how to identify affected devices and 
instructions for actions to be taken. Follow the "Action to be taken by Customer/User" section of the notice. 

This notice has been reported to the appropriate Regulatory Agency. 

Philips sincerely regrets the inconvenience that this may cause you. Your satisfaction with Philips' products 
and with our response to this issue is very important to us. Please contact your local Philips representative 
<Healthcare Representative/Modality Engineer: 1800-744-5477 or (Overseas Number)> with questions or 
concerns about this correction. 

Sincerely, 

Rusty Kelly 
Head of Q&R - General & Specialty Care, Quality & Regulatory 

1 
The System Software update includes the optimized battery management software communicated 

previously on FSN86000255/CIL86000256. 

<Date>
<Hospital/Clinic Name>
cc: Chairman Medical Board and relevant Head of Departments







for Use Addendums and a Service Guide Addendum.

Review this information with all staff members who are use the device 
and are responsible for device management of the Philips SureSigns 
monitors. 
Please store the Addendums with your Philips SureSigns VS3/VS4 
Monitors Service Guide and Instructions for Use documentation. 

• Email the file back to Philips in accordance with the instructions .

FURTHER 

INFORMATION AND 

SUPPORT 

If you need any further information or support concerning this issue, please 
contact your local Philips representative 
<Healthcare Representative/Modality Engineer: 1800-744-5477 or 
(Overseas Number)>




